
 
 

 

20th July 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

I am writing to you to update you on the plans for return to school in September, including plans to 

complete COVID Lateral Flow Tests for consenting pupils and also to update you on the Government 

Guidance regarding COVID Contact Tracing. 

Firstly though I would like to thank our amazing pupils, staff team and parent/carers for their 

unquestionable support and commitment. We fully recognise how difficult the past 18 months have 

been for everyone and the sacrifices that all families and education settings have had to make. This 

has been an enormously challenging time for everyone and I would like to take the opportunity to 

thank you for everything you have done. 

Plans for Return to School in September and for COVID Lateral Flow Testing 

 

Day 
Pupils COVID Testing Pupils in school start 

Thursday 
2nd September 

Closed to pupils Staff Inset Day 1 
Closed to pupils 

Friday 
3rd September 

Year 7 & 8 COVID Test One for 
consenting pupils at designated 
time slot (times to be sent out) 

Staff Inset Day 2 
Open to Year 7 & Year 8 pupils for COVID testing 
only - by appointment only 

Monday 
6th September 

Year 9,10,11 COVID Test One 
for consenting pupils at 
designated time slots (times to 
be sent out) 

Year 7 Induction day 1  - Year 7 in school all day 
8:35am- 2:50pm 
Year 9,10,11 - Open for COVID testing only - by 
appointment only 

Tuesday 
7th September 

Year 7 & 8 COVID Test Two  for 
consenting pupils 
 

Year 7 Induction day 2  in school all day 8:35am- 
2:50pm (Side gate) 
Year 8 Form time - 11:00am-13:00pm (Side gate) 
Year 9- 10:30am -12:30pm (Front gate) 
Year 10- 9:30am-11:30am (Back gate) 
Year 11 9:00am -12:00pm (Front gate) 

Wednesday 8th 
September 

 Normal school timetable and full school day for all 

Thursday 9th  
September 

 Normal school timetable and full school day for all 

Friday 10th 
September 

Year 9,10,11 COVID Test Two 
for consenting pupils 

Normal school timetable and full school day for all 

 



 
 

 

 

Testing and Consent: In line with government guidance, the school has developed an Asymptomatic 

Testing Site (ATS) to allow pupils, who are NOT showing any signs of COVID to be tested when they 

return to school in September. Any pupil displaying symptoms of COVID, whether involved in this 

programme or not, should book a free NHS Test and isolate until the results are known. 

Asymptomatic Testing helps to identify positive cases more quickly and break the chains of 

transmission. Those who test positive will self-isolate, helping to reduce transmission of the virus 

and support the continuation of face to face education. 

Pupils are offered two supervised COVID tests in school, after which pupils will be issued with 

Lateral Flow Testing kits to enable tests to be completed twice a week at home.  

Testing is voluntary and pupils will be allowed to attend school even if they decide not to take part 

in testing. Testing can also be completed by under parental supervision at home and kits are widely 

available in your community. However we would like to encourage everyone to join in the 

Asymptomatic testing to help break the transmission links.  

Should you choose for your child to be part of the Asymptomatic Testing in school when they return 

in September, we do require a consent form to be completed by parents of pupils who are under 

16.  For existing pupils, you will recall we completed in school testing back in March, therefore if you 

have already consented to your child completing in school Lateral Flow Tests you do not need to 

consent again. If you wish to withdraw consent, please email j.barker@reddish.stockport.sch.uk.  

For new pupils who will be joining us in Year 7 in September, you will have received a letter 

informing you of how to consent. The deadline for consent is strictly 23rd July 2021. For tests taking 

place on Friday 3rd   and Monday 6th September, an email will be sent to parents/carers informing 

you of the appointment time. 

If you would like your child to take part in the COVID Testing in school please can you read the 

Privacy Notice Testing and complete the consent form using this Covid Test Consent Form  and 

return to school no later than Friday 23rd 2021.  

 

 

mailto:j.barker@reddish.stockport.sch.uk
file://///rvsfs01/staff$/sian.williams/covid%2019/Covid-19%20Testing%20Privacy%20Notice.pdf
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/Covidtestconsent


 
 

 

Changes to contact tracing in education and childcare settings 

 

As you know, the Prime Minister announced on 12 July that Step 4 of the roadmap would go ahead 

on 19 July.  

One of the key changes that will take place from 19 July is that education settings will no longer be 

asked to conduct routine contact tracing. Responsibility will now be with the NHS Test and Trace 

service to manage the contact tracing process.  

This letter sets out in more detail below how that process will work and what you need to do if your 

child tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

Self-isolating and taking a test 

1. If your child has symptoms, they and other members of the household should self-isolate – 

and you should inform their school. You should immediately order a PCR test for them. If the 

PCR result is negative, they and other members of their household can stop self-isolating 

(unless instructed to self-isolate for other reasons). If the PCR result is positive, they, other  

members of their household and any close contacts identified by NHS Track and Trace must 

self-isolate until 10 days after the onset of symptoms. 

 

2. If your child has a positive result from a lateral flow device (LFD) test, they and other 

members of the household should self-isolate – and you should inform their school. You 

should immediately order a confirmatory PCR test. If the confirmatory test is taken within 

two days and the result is negative, they and other members of their household can stop 

self-isolating (unless instructed to self-isolate for other reasons). If the confirmatory PCR test 

is positive (or is taken more than two days after the LFD), other members of their household 

and any close contacts identified by NHS Track and Trace must self-isolate until 10 days after 

the LFD test. 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Contact tracing 

3. If your child gets a positive PCR test result, NHS Test and Trace will contact you, using the 

details you registered when ordering the PCR test. You and/or your child will be asked a 

series of specific questions designed to identify who your child has been in close contact 

with. Being in an education setting with someone who has tested positive for COVID-19 will 

not necessarily mean a person is identified as a close contact.  

 

4. You will be asked to provide the contact details, if you know them, of any of the individuals – 

or their parents or guardians – who have been identified as close contacts. NHS Test and 

Trace will then get in touch with these close contacts and provide appropriate instructions 

or advice (see below). 

 

 

Self-isolation and/or testing of close contacts 

 

5. At present, anyone identified as a close contact is legally required to self-isolate and must 

not attend their school. Anyone identified as a non-household close contact by NHS Track 

and Trace must self-isolate until 10 days after the date of their most recent contact with that 

person. If they live in the same household, they must self-isolate until 10 days after the date 

of that person developing symptoms (see point 1 above) or, if that person was 

asymptomatic, the date of their test (see point 2 above). NHS Test and Trace will notify you 

of the day on which the self-isolation period ends. 

6. Close contacts are also advised to take a PCR test. If the test result is negative, they must still 

complete the full self-isolation period, as the test will not detect all positive cases. If the 

result is positive, they will need to self-isolate for a further 10 days – and NHS Test and Trace 

will contact them to identify any close contacts.  

7. From 16 August, if the close contact is under 18, they will not have to self-isolate (in line 

with the policy for fully vaccinated adults) but will be asked to take an PCR test immediately, 

other than for very young children identified as non-household contacts, and they will not 

need to self-isolate while awaiting the results of the test. If the PCR test is positive, they will 

be required to self-isolate for 10 days from the date of the test. NHS Test and Trace will then 



 
 

 

get in touch to identify close contacts (see points 5 and 6 above). Further guidance on these 

changes to self-isolation will be provided shortly. 

 

Apologies for the amount of detail in this letter but this is very important information for families 

and pupils to ensure a safe and settled return to school in September. 

 

Once Again Thank you for your support and I hope you all have a happy and safe summer 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 
 
Mrs Hanson 
Headteacher 


